The Reunion Institute
P.0. Box 981111

Houston, Texas 77098-1111

8/8/2022

ATTN: Dr. J. Phillip Arnold:

What a well-researched and logically written explanation of who taught Herbert
W. Armstrong ...! And what an impressive job you did in the TV documentary
on Waco!

On a totally separate subject, | have enclosed what | am sure you will want to
see, if you haven't by now.

You posted about asking Mr. Herbert W. Armstrong in about 1971 about the
"W" as his middle initial.

Since then, | know | heard or read at least one or two (maybe many) sources
(within the church) telling that sometime after starting church headquarters in
Pasadena, California, his mail was sometimes going to another Herbert
Armstrong. So for a simple solution to the problem, he added a "W" as his
middle initial to differentiate his mail and stop the problem.



And that did fit what you told of hearing him say, in person. And since you got it
"from the horse's mouth,” you could confidently call that "The plain truth about
the 'W' ...," in whatever the exact words were.

But who could have guessed...?

Even if the present Internet had been available back then, because of the U.S.
Government's promise of privacy for 72 years after each U.S. Federal Census, no
one could have accessed some of these sources included here.

Please look at the enclosures. I'll leave it at face value regarding what they
might mean.

As you may well know, even without any kind of research subscription you can
access these original files on familysearch.org free of charge.

Congratulations on your many and great accomplishments, Phil!















